WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

18 March 2019
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E Lewis
                    (P)                                                    N Labuschagne             (A) 
	Evacuation procedure – Leave via the fire door and assemble outside in the play area – Noted

In attendance: Joan Ward Chair of Winterbourne Tennis Club, Cllrs. Dyer and Jones.
	        Action
	
	

	Apologies for absence – Cllr. Labuschagne.
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: None.     
53.03/19 Minutes of the Meeting held on the 18 February 2019 and the Clerk’s Report 
The items on the Clerk’s Report were noted.

Matters arising: 
Three quotes have been received for the contracts to cut the highway verges and Commons. These were from South Gloucestershire Council, Ambience Landscapes and Frome Valley. After due consideration it was decided Frome Valley offered the best value and the contracts are to be offered to them. This will be carried forward to the next Council meeting for agreement. 


HMRC are introducing the Make Tax Digital change on 1 April 2019. We have been advised that we do not need start doing this until 1 October 2019. Sage has advised their software is not compatible with changes required. Our annual contract with them ends on 7 May. Normally we pay this annually and last year it was £201.60 including vat. They have advised the updated package will be £30 per month plus vat. If we choose to renew our package at the normal rate now it would then cost an extra £300 in later in the year to add the update to be able to comply with the HMRC changes. Cllr. Kembery advised other software is available which can be potentially a lot cheaper. These include Zero and Free Agent. Clerk will investigate. 
Annual PAT testing has been carried out in the Greenfield Centre and the 2 pavilions. Two items were failed in the cricket pavilion, the microwave and the Cygnet water heater in the bar area. 

Following the installation of a new mains water meter for the Greenfield Centre last September, Water2Business realised that all our bills since August 2015 had been estimated. They have reissued new bills and only billed us for the standing order charges, giving us a refund of £2876.53. I have double checked this is correct.

The van has had its MOT and a small service. The rear disc and brake pads needed to be changed and also 2 injectors which were causing diesel to leak. The total amount was £569.00 including vat. There were a couple of advisories for wear in the suspension arm pins nearside and offside front, and also the brake discs at the front.

A meeting was held on 13 March with the Greenfield Club and Early Years regarding the lease renewal. The Parish Council put forward a 7% increase in the rent and which was agreed by all parties. They asked if the Parish Council would consider a refurbishment of the main entrance to the Greenfield Centre which is looking very tired. They will send details of what is required.  Clerk to contact solicitor to prepare the updated leases. 
The electric organ which has been cluttering up the hall for many years has been disposed of. It was advertised again as free to collect but there was no interest.

It was reported to South Gloucestershire Council that motorists are illegally turning off of the new Stoke Gifford Link Road into Hambrook Lane. South Gloucestershire Council has advised this is a police enforcement matter and they will highlight to the Community Engagement Team to raise the issue again with the local beat officer.

South Gloucestershire Council have been unable to provide us with a specification and quote to resurface the car park at Hambrook Common due to the work being carried out under the Challenge Fund budget. It was considered whether quotes from other parties should be obtained, however there is also a drainage issue to consider and several trees which have TPOs. Cllr. Lewis advised he will contact Mark King to see what the current situation is with South Gloucestershire Council doing the work.  
South Gloucestershire Council has advised the experimental road closures around Hambrook and Winterbourne Down are going to continue for another couple of months so they can decide what measures are most appropriate to put in permanently should they decide to do so. Councillors feel this is really not satisfactory and the Clerk will feed back these comments to South Gloucestershire Council.

54.03/19 – Grant Applications

Winterbourne Tennis Club - £2000
Joan Ward, Chair of Winterbourne Tennis Club attended to speak regarding the requested grant. She explained they are working with the Academy to start the She Rallies initiative in Winterbourne. This was started by Judy Murray to try to encourage more girls to take part in tennis. They are planning to provide coaching free of charge to 252 girls at the Academy as part of their school curriculum. However, the school has no available money to put into the scheme. Councillors felt that it should be investigated which parishes the children are from as the school has a large catchment  area and Joan could possibly ask the other parishes for support as well. She can then possibly return to the Parish Council to ask for a smaller grant. The club does also have some reserves which could be put towards the cost. 
55.03/19 - Reports from task groups

Frenchay Common and Tuckett Pond
Cllr. Lewis asked when the cows were likely to be back in the Tuckett Field. This is normally from 1st April. The Clerk is to issue a new lease to Will Weaver and also request he pays for the water supply going forward.

Cllr. Kembery met Phil Morgan form NHBT and surveyed the area on the old hospital site which is to be transferred to The Parish Council. The transfer document has been received from the solicitor and this will be sent out to all councillors over the next few weeks for their approval.

Cllr. Kembery attended a meeting regarding the Youth Club provision in Frampton Cotterell and was very impressed with the amount of good work they do. He feels it is a worthwhile cause which we should continue to support.

Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments

We have received a proposal from South Gloucestershire Council regarding potential changes to the amount of short stay and long stay parking spaces in the car park in Flaxpits Lane. Cllr. Brain is conducting a survey over the next few weeks so this can be discussed fully at the next Council meeting when he will present his findings. 

The Dingle and Winterbourne Down – Nothing to report
Hambrook/Whiteshill
We are still waiting to hear about the proposed parking measures around Hambrook school. 

The Parish Council need to ensure the grassed area by the wall in Hambrook which is being rebuilt by South Gloucestershire Council is replaced to its original state in order for it to be cut easily.     
The Greenfield Centre
The decorating in the Greenfield centre has now been completed with most of the rooms being repainted.

56.03/19 – AOB

It was noted that Elm Park School is going to be rebuilt.

Clerk will check the deeds of the Greenfield Centre to check our boundaries with the school.
Meeting concluded 8.38pm.  
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